
MEMORANDUM 
 
January 3, 2002 
 
 
TO:  Lee Ann 
 
FROM: John 
 
RE:  Governor’s proclamation for Black History Month 
 
 
Kim Gross asked me to review the attached proclamation for Black History Month.  The 
text of the proclamation had been provided by the group making a request for the 
proclamation. 
 
As you read the highlighted text, you will see why Kim asked me to review this and why 
we need to rework the language.  I wanted you to know about this, in case there were any 
questions.  We just need to completely rewrite this proclamation. 
 
 


